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USTICE SIX MOVEMENTS THAT REIGNITED OUR CONTEMPORARY EVANGELICAL
Now the woman was in a chest and two youths of the pages of the late king, who were now in the new king's service, were those who had been
charged with the guardianship of the vessel and the goods. When the evening evened on them, the two youths fell a-talking and recounted that
which had befallen them in their days of childhood and the manner of the going forth of their father and mother from their country and royal estate,
whenas the wicked overcame their land, and [called to mind] how they had gone astray in the forest and how fate had made severance between
them and their parents; brief, they recounted their story, from beginning to end. When the woman heard their talk, she knew that they were her very
sons and cried out to them from the chest, saying, 'I am your mother such an one, and the token between you and me is thus and thus.' The young
men knew the token and falling upon the chest, broke the lock and brought out their mother, who strained them to her breast, and they fell upon her
and swooned away, all three..31. The City of Lebtait dxxxii.Accordingly, Shefikeh went out and repairing to the nurse's house, found her clad in
apparel other (100) than that which she had been wont to wear aforetime. So she saluted her and said to her, "Whence hadst thou this dress, than
which there is no goodlier?" "O Shefikeh," answered the nurse, "thou deemest that I have gotten (101) no good save of thy mistress; but, by Allah,
had I endeavoured for her destruction, I had done [that which was my right], for that she did with me what thou knowest (102) and bade the eunuch
beat me, without offence of me committed; wherefore do thou tell her that he, on whose behalf I bestirred myself with her, hath made me quit of
her and her humours, for that he hath clad me in this habit and given me two hundred and fifty dinars and promised me the like thereof every year
and charged me serve none of the folk.".Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in Marriage to the Poor Old Man, The, i. 247..So they made ready
his affair and the king conferred on him a dress of honour, and he took with him a present and a letter under the king's hand and setting out, fared
on till he came to the [capital] city of Turkestan. When the king of the Turks knew of his coming, he despatched his officers to receive him and
entreated him with honour and lodged him as befitted his rank. Then he entertained him three days, after which he summoned him to his presence
and Abou Temam went in to him and prostrating himself before him, as beseemeth unto kings, laid the present before him and gave him the
letter..The company marvelled at this story and the tenth officer came forward and said, 'As for me, there befell me that which was yet more
extraordinary than all this.' Quoth El Melik ez Zahir, 'What was that?' And he said,.? ? ? ? ? The flames of long desire wax on me day by day And
far away are pitched the tent-poles of my fair..It chanced one day that he fell in upon a company of folk and they overcame him by dint of numbers
and taking him prisoner, pinioned him and carried him to the lord of that country. The latter saw his fashion and grace and misdoubting of him,
said, 'This is no robber's favour. Tell me truly, O youth, who thou art.' Bihzad thought shame to acquaint him with his condition and chose rather
death for himself; so he answered, 'I am nought but a thief and a bandit.' Quoth the king, 'It behoveth us not to act hastily in the matter of this youth,
but that we look into his affair, for that haste still engendereth repentance.' So he imprisoned him in his palace and assigned him one who should
serve him..? ? ? ? ? Midmost the watches of the night I see thee, in a dream; A lying dream, for he I love my love doth not repay..?STORY OF
THE DETHRONED KING WHOSE KINGDOM AND GOOD WERE RESTORED TO HIM..On this wise I abode a while of time, every day
shooting an elephant, whereupon my master came and carried it away, till, one day, as I sat hidden in the tree, there came up elephants without
number, roaring and trumpeting, so that meseemed the earth trembled for the din. They all made for the tree whereon I was and the girth whereof
was fifty cubits, and compassed it about. Then a huge elephant came up to the tree and winding his trunk about it, tugged at it, till he plucked it up
by the roots and cast it to the ground. I fell among the elephants, and the great elephant, coming up to me, as I lay aswoon for affright, wound his
trunk about me and tossing me on to his back, made off with me, accompanied by the others; nor did he leave faring on with me, and I absent from
the world, till he brought me to a certain place and casting me down from off his back, went away, followed by the rest. I lay there awhile, till my
trouble subsided and my senses returned to me, when I sat up, deeming myself in a dream, and found myself on a great hill, stretching far and wide
and all of elephants' bones. So I knew that this was their burial-place and that they had brought me thither on account of the bones..23. Hatim et
Tal; his Generosity after Death cclxx.When the evening evened, the king summoned the vizier and required of him the hearing of the [promised]
story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? Fawn of the palace, knowst thou not that I, to look on thee, The world
have traversed, far and wide, o'er many a hill and plain?.[One day], as the ship was sailing along, and we unknowing where we were, behold, the
captain came down [from the mast] and casting his turban from his head, fell to buffeting his face and plucking at his beard and weeping and
supplicating [God for deliverance]. We asked him what ailed him, and he answered, saying, 'Know, O my masters, that the ship is fallen among
shallows and drifteth upon a sand-bank of the sea. Another moment [and we shall be upon it]. If we clear the bank, [well and good]; else, we are all
dead men and not one of us will be saved; wherefore pray ye to God the Most High, so haply He may deliver us from these deadly perils, or we
shall lose our lives.' So saying, he mounted [the mast] and set the sail, but at that moment a contrary wind smote the ship, and it rose upon the crest
of the waves and sank down again into the trough of the sea..Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdar and the Sixteen,
ii. 117..? ? ? ? ? Exalted mayst thou be above th' empyrean heaven of joy And may God's glory greater grow and more exalted aye!.The Fifth Night
of the Month.? ? ? ? ? For whoso doth rejoice in meeting him shall have Largesse and gifts galore at his dismounting gain..Therewithal El Abbas
smiled and her verses pleased him. Then he bade the fourth damsel come forward and sing. Now she was from the land of Morocco and her name
was Belekhsha. So she came forward and taking the lute and the psaltery, tightened the strings thereof and smote thereon in many modes; then
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returned to the first mode and improvising, sang the following verses:.When it was night, the king summoned the vizier and sought of him the
hearing of the [promised] story. "Hearkening and obedience," replied Er Rehwan, "Know, O august king, that.[So he fared on towards them] and
when he drew near unto them, he knew them and they knew him; whereupon they lighted down from their horses and saluting him, gave him joy of
his safety and the folk flocked to him. When he came to his father, they embraced and greeted each other a long time, whilst neither of them availed
unto speech, for the greatness of that which betided them of joy in reunion. Then El Abbas bade the folk mount; so they mounted and his
mamelukes surrounded him and they entered Baghdad on the most magnificent wise and in the highest worship and glory..43. Ibn es Semmak and
Er Reshid dlxviii.? ? ? ? ? O thou that questionest the lily of its scent, Give ear unto my words and verses thereanent..56. The Ruined Man who
became Rich again through a Dream dcxliv.As soon as his father-in-law had departed for Samarcand, King Shehriyar summoned the grandees of
his realm and made them a magnificent banquet of all manner rich meats and exquisite sweetmeats. Moreover, he bestowed on them dresses of
honour and guerdoned them and divided the kingdoms between himself and his brother in their presence, whereat the folk rejoiced. Then the two
kings abode, ruling each a day in turn and they accorded with each other, what while their wives continued in the love of God the Most High and in
thanksgiving to Him; and the subjects and the provinces were at peace and the preachers prayed for them from the pulpits, and their report was
bruited abroad and the travellers bore tidings of them [to all countries]..When came the time [of the accomplishment] of the foreordered fate and
the fortune graven on the forehead and there abode for the boy but ten days till the seven years should be complete, there came to the mountain
hunters hunting wild beasts and seeing a lion, gave chase to him. He fled from them and seeking refuge in the mountain, fell into the pit in its
midst. The nurse saw him forthright and fled from him into one of the closets; whereupon the lion made for the boy and seizing upon him, tore his
shoulder, after which he sought the closet wherein was the nurse and falling upon her, devoured her, whilst the boy abode cast down in a swoon.
Meanwhile, when the hunters saw that the lion had fallen into the pit, they came to the mouth thereof and heard the shrieking of the boy and the
woman; and after awhile the cries ceased, whereby they knew that the lion had made an end of them..? ? ? ? ? Oft as my yearning waxeth, my heart
consoleth me With hopes of thine enjoyment in all security..FIROUZ AND HIS WIFE (175).Wife and the Learned Man, Khelbes and his, i.
301..Officer's Story, The Tenth, ii. 172..The zephyr's sweetness on the coppice blew, ii. 235..Issues of Affairs, Of Looking to the, i. 80..Now there
was before us a high mountain, (200) rising [abruptly] from the sea, and the ship fell off into an eddy, (201) which bore it on till presently it struck
upon the skirt (202) of the mountain and broke in sunder; whereupon the captain came down [from the mast], weeping, and said, 'God's will be
done! Take leave of one another and look yourselves out graves from to-day, for we have fallen into a predicament (203) from which there is no
escape, and never yet hath any been cast away here and come off alive.' So all the folk fell a-weeping and gave themselves up for lost, despairing of
deliverance; friend took leave of friend and sore was the mourning and lamentation; for that hope was cut off and they were left without guide or
pilot. (204) Then all who were in the ship landed on the skirt of the mountain and found themselves on a long island, whose shores were strewn
with [wrecks], beyond count or reckoning, [of] ships that had been cast away [there] and whose crews had perished; and there also were dry bones
and dead bodies, heaped upon one another, and goods without number and riches past count So we abode confounded, drunken, amazed, humbling
ourselves [in supplication to God] and repenting us [of having exposed ourselves to the perils of travel]; but repentance availed not in that place..? ?
? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story ii.? ? ? ? ? And eye that knoweth not the sweet of sleep; yet she, who caused My dole, may Fortune's perfidies for
aye from her abstain!.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Physician Douban xi.? ? ? ? ? I wept, but those who spied to part us had no ruth On me nor on the
fires that in my vitals flare..When Er Reshid heard this, he was sore chagrined and waxed exceeding wroth and said, "Shall this happen in a city
wherein I am?" And the Hashimi vein (42) started out between his eyes. Then he bade fetch Jaafer, and when he came before him, he acquainted
him with the matter and said to him, "Shall this come to pass in my city and I have no news of it?" Then he bade Jaafer fetch all whom the young
Damascene had named [as having maltreated him], and when they came, he let smite off their heads. Moreover, he summoned him whom they
called Ahmed and who had been the means of the young man's deliverance a first time and a second, and thanked him and showed him favour and
bestowed on him a sumptuous dress of honour and invested him with the governance over his city. (43).30. Maan ben Zaideh and the Bedouin
dxxxii.? ? ? ? ? "Take comfort, for the loved are come again,".92. The Foolish Schoolmaster cccciii.One of the host am I of lovers sad and sere, ii.
252..When she had made an end of her verses, she considered her affair and said in herself, 'By Allah, all these things have betided by the
ordinance of God the Most High and His providence and this was written and charactered upon the forehead.' Then she landed and fared on till she
came to a spacious place, where she enquired of the folk and hired a house. Thither she straightway transported all that was in the ship of goods and
sending for brokers, sold all that was with her. Then she took part of the price and fell to enquiring of the folk, so haply she might scent out tidings
[of her lost husband]. Moreover, she addressed herself to lavishing alms and tending the sick, clothing the naked and pouring water upon the dry
ground of the forlorn. On this wise she abode a whole year, and every little while she sold of her goods and gave alms to the sick and the needy;
wherefore her report was bruited abroad in the city and the folk were lavish in her praise..148. The Lovers of Medina dcxcvi.? ? ? ? ? My transports
I conceal for fear of those thereon that spy; Yet down my cheeks the tears course still and still my case bewray..The eunuch returned and told the
king, who said, "Indeed, we have been neglectful with regard to El Abbas. What shall be our excuse with the king? By Allah, my soul misdoubted
me that the youth was of the sons of the kings!" The Lady Afifeh, his wife, saw him lamenting for [his usage of] El Abbas and said to him, "O king,
what is it thou regrettest with this exceeding regret?" Quoth he, "Thou knowest the stranger youth, who gave us the rubies?" "Assuredly," answered
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she; and he said, "Yonder youths, who have halted in the palace court, are his mamelukes, and his father King El Aziz, lord of Yemen, hath pitched
his camp in the Green Meadow; for he is come with his army to seek him, and the number of his troops is [four-and-] twenty thousand men." [Then
he went out from her], and when she heard his words, she wept sore for him and had compassion on his case and sent after him, counselling him to
send for the mamelukes and lodge them [in the palace] and entertain them..Meanwhile the messenger had reached the opposite camp with the news
of Tuhfeh's deliverance, whereat the Sheikh Aboultawaif rejoiced and bestowed on the bringer of good tidings a sumptuous dress of honour and
made him commander over a company of the Jinn. Then they fell upon Meimoun's troops and destroyed them to the last man; and when they came
to Meimoun, they found that he had slain himself and was even as we have said. Presently Kemeriyeh and her sister [Wekhimeh] came up to their
grandfather and told him what they had done; whereupon he came to Tuhfeh and saluted her and gave her joy of her deliverance. Then he delivered
Meimoun's palace to Selheb and took all the former's riches and gave them to Tuhfeh, whilst the troops encamped upon the Crescent Mountain.
Moreover, the Sheikh Aboultawaif said to Tuhfeh, 'Blame me not,' and she kissed his hands. As they were thus engaged, there appeared to them the
tribes of the Jinn, as they were clouds, and Queen Es Shuhba flying in their van, with a drawn sword in her hand..22. El Hejjaj and the three Young
Mem ccccxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? Thou that the dupe of yearning art, how many a melting wight In waiting for the unkept tryst doth watch the weary
night!.? ? ? ? ? o. The Merchant and the Thieves dcxxix.Now there was in the house a ram, with which the Persian used to butt, and when he saw
what the woman did, he thought she would butt with him; so he broke his halter and running at her, butted her and broke her head. She fell on her
back and cried out; whereupon the Persian started up from sleep in haste and seeing the singing-girl [cast down on her back] and the singer with his
yard on end, said to the latter, 'O accursed one, doth not what thou hast already done suffice thee?' Then he beat him soundly and opening the door,
put him out in the middle of the night..Presently, one of the slave-girls brought him a pair of sandals wrought with raw silk and green silk and
embroidered with red gold, and he took them and put them in his sleeve, whereat the slave cried out and said, "Allah! Allah! O my lord, these are
sandals for the treading of thy feet, so thou mayst enter the draught-house." Aboulhusn was confounded and shaking the sandals from his sleeve,
put them on his feet, whilst the Khalif [well-nigh] died of laughter at him. The slave forewent him to the house of easance, where he entered and
doing his occasion, came out into the chamber, whereupon the slave- girls brought him a basin of gold and an ewer of silver and poured water on
his hands and he made the ablution..When the morning morrowed, the draper went out, still angered against his wife, and the old woman returned
to her and found her changed of colour, pale of face, dejected and heart-broken. [So she questioned her of the cause of her dejection and she told
her how her husband was angered against her (as she supposed) on account of the burns in the turban-cloth.] "O my daughter," rejoined the old
woman, "be not concerned; for I have a son, a fine-drawer, and he, by thy life, shall fine-draw [the holes] and restore the turban-cloth as it was.
"The wife rejoiced in her saying and said to her, "And when shall this be?" "To-morrow, if it please God the Most High," answered the old woman,
"I will bring him to thee, at the time of thy husband's going forth from thee, and he shall mend it and depart forth-right." Then she comforted her
heart and going forth from her, returned to the young man and told him what had passed..Would God upon that bitterest day, when my death calls
for me, i. 47.100. The Lovers of the Benou Tai ccccx.Woman accused of Lewdness, The Pious, ii. 5..When King Shah Bekht heard his vizier's
story, he gave him leave to withdraw to his own house and he abode there the rest of the night and the next day till the evening..When the king
heard this, he said in himself, "Since the tither repented, in consequence of the admonitions [of the woodcutter], it behoves that I spare this vizier,
so I may hear the story of the thief and the woman." And he bade Er Rehwan withdraw to his lodging..Then she cast the lute from her hand and
swooned away; so she was carried to her chamber and indeed passion waxed upon her. After a long while, the Commander of the Faithful sent for
her a third time and bade her sing. So she took the lute and sang the following verses:.When Er Razi heard this, he said, 'Yonder wittol lusteth after
my wife; but I will do him a mischief.' Then he rushed in upon them, and when El Merouzi saw him, he marvelled at him and said to him, 'How
didst thou make thine escape?' So he told him the trick he had played and they abode talking of that which they had collected from the folk [by way
of alms], and indeed they had gotten great store of money. Then said El Merouzi, 'Verily, mine absence hath been prolonged and fain would I
return to my own country.' Quoth Er Rasi,' As thou wilt;' and the other said, 'Let us divide the money we have gotten and do thou go with me to my
country, so I may show thee my tricks and my fashions.' 'Come to-morrow,' replied Er Razi, 'and we will divide the money.'.Now the king was a
very old man and destiny decreed the ending of his term of life; so he died and when he was buried, the folk assembled and many were the sayings
of the people and of the king's kinsfolk and officers, and they took counsel together to slay the princess and the young pilgrim, saying, 'This fellow
dishonoureth us with yonder strumpet and none accepteth dishonour but the base.' So they fell upon them and slew the princess, without
questioning her of aught; whereupon the pious woman (whom they deemed a boy) said to them, 'Out on ye, O misbelievers I Ye have slain the
pious lady.' Quoth they, 'Lewd fellow that thou art, dost thou bespeak us thus? Thou lovedst her and she loved thee, and we will slay thee without
mercy.' 'God forbid!' answered she, 'Indeed, the affair is the contrary of this.' 'What proof hast thou of that?' asked they, and she said, 'Bring me
women.' So they brought her women, and when they looked on her, they found her a woman..Khorassan, his Son and his Governor, Story of the
Man of, i. 218..? ? ? ? ? Then, after them came I to thee and union did entreat And unto thee set forth at length my case and my design;.So she arose
and returned to her house, whilst El Merouzi abode in his place till the night was half spent, when he said to himself, 'How long [is this to last]? Yet
how can I let this knavish dog die and lose the money? Methinks I were better open the tomb on him and bring him forth and take my due of him
by dint of grievous beating and torment.' Accordingly, he dug him up and pulled him forth of the tomb; after which he betook himself to an orchard
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hard by the burial-ground and cut thence staves and palm sticks. Then he tied the dead man's legs and came down on him with the staff and beat
him grievously; but he stirred not. When the time grew long on him, his shoulders became weary and he feared lest some one of the watch should
pass on his round and surprise him. So he took up Er Razi and carrying him forth of the cemetery, stayed not till he came to the Magians'
burying-place and casting him down in a sepulchre (42) there, rained heavy blows upon him till his shoulders failed him, but the other stirred not
Then he sat down by his side and rested; after which he rose and renewed the beating upon him, [but to no better effect; and thus he did] till the end
of the night.TABLE OF CONTENTS OF THE BRESLAU (TUNIS)EDITION OF THE ARABIC TEXT OF THE BOOK OF THE THOUSAND
NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT..157. Mesrour and Zein el Mewasif dcccxlv.Then her case changed and her colour paled; and when Shefikeh saw her
mistress in this plight, she repaired to her mother and told her that the lady Mariyeh refused meat and drink. "Since when hath this befallen her?"
asked the queen, and Shefikeh answered, "Since yesterday;" whereat the queen was confounded and betaking herself to her daughter, that she might
enquire into her case, found her as one dead. So she sat down at her head and Mariyeh opened her eyes and seeing her mother sitting by her, sat up
for shamefastness before her. The queen questioned her of her case and she said, "I entered the bath and it stupefied me and weakened me and left
an exceeding pain in my head; but I trust in God the Most High that it will cease.".Some misconception seems to exist as to the story of Seif dhoul
Yezen, a fragment of which was translated by Dr. Habicht and included, with a number of tales from the Breslau Text, in the fourteenth Vol. of the
extraordinary gallimaufry published by him in 1824-5 as a complete translation of the 1001 Nights (224) and it has, under the mistaken impression
that this long but interesting Romance forms part of the Book of the Thousand Nights and One Night, been suggested that a complete translation of
it should be included in the present publication. The Romance in question does not, however, in any way, belong to my original and forms no part
of the Breslau Text, as will be at once apparent from an examination of the Table of Contents of the latter (see post, p. 261), by which all the Nights
are accounted for. Dr. Habicht himself tells us, in his preface to the first Vol. of the Arabic Text, that he found the fragment (undivided into Nights)
at the end of the fifth Volume of his MS., into which other detached tales, having no connection with the Nights, appear to have also found their
way. This being the case, it is evident that the Romance of Seif dhoul Yezen in no way comes within the scope of the present work and would
(apart from the fact that its length would far overpass my limits) be a manifestly improper addition to it. It is, however, possible that, should I come
across a suitable text of the work, I may make it the subject of a separate publication; but this is, of course, a matter for future consideration..When
it was eventide, the chamberlain let bring two horses and great store of water and victual and a saddle-camel and a man to show them the way.
These he hid without the town, whilst he and the young man took with them a long rope, made fast to a staple, and repaired to the palace. When
they came thither, they looked and beheld the damsel standing on the roof. So they threw her the rope and the staple; whereupon she [made the
latter fast to the parapet and] wrapping her sleeves about her hands, slid down [the rope] and landed with them. They carried her without the town,
where they mounted, she and her lord, and fared on, whilst the guide forewent them, directing them in the way, and they gave not over going night
and day till they entered his father's house. The young man saluted his father, who rejoiced in him, and he related to him all that had befallen him,
whereupon he rejoiced in his safety..The Eighteenth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? "What is the taste of love?" quoth one, and I replied, "Sweet
water 'tis at first; but torment lurks behind.".? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story xxviii.14. Khelif the Fisherman (227) cccxxi.'Well done, O
damsel!' cried Ishac. 'By Allah, this is a fair hour!' Whereupon she rose and kissed his hand, saying, 'O my lord, the hands stand still in thy presence
and the tongues at thy sight, and the eloquent before thee are dumb; but thou art the looser of the veil.' (171) Then she clung to him and said,
'Stand.' So he stood and said to her, 'Who art thou and what is thy need?' She raised a corner of the veil, and he beheld a damsel as she were the
rising full moon or the glancing lightning, with two side locks of hair that fell down to her anklets. She kissed his hand and said to him, 'O my lord,
know that I have been in this barrack these five months, during which time I have been withheld (172) from sale till thou shouldst be present [and
see me]; and yonder slave-dealer still made thy coming a pretext to me (173) and forbade me, for all I sought of him night and day that he should
cause thee come hither and vouchsafe me thy presence and bring me and thee together.' Quoth Ishac, 'Say what thou wouldst have.' And she
answered, 'I beseech thee, by God the Most High, that thou buy me, so I may be with thee, by way of service.' 'Is that thy desire?' asked he, and she
replied, ' Yes.'.? ? ? ? ? And deemedst me a waif, a homeless good-for-nought, A slave-begotten brat, a wanton, witless wight..As an instance of the
extreme looseness with which the book was edited, I may observe that the first four Vols. were published without tables of contents, which were
afterwards appended en bloc to the fifth Volume. The state of corruption and incoherence in which the printed Text was placed before the public by
the two learned Editors, who were responsible for its production, is such as might well drive a translator to despair: the uncorrected errors of the
press would alone fill a volume and the verse especially is so corrupt that one of the most laborious of English Arabic scholars pronounced its
translation a hopeless task. I have not, however, in any single instance, allowed myself to be discouraged by the difficulties presented by the
condition of the text, but have, to the best of my ability, rendered into English, without abridgment or retrenchment, the whole of the tales, prose
and verse, contained in the Breslau Edition, which are not found in those of Calcutta (1839-42) and Boulac. In this somewhat ungrateful task, I
have again had the cordial assistance of Captain Burton, who has (as in the case of my "Book of the Thousand Nights and One Night") been kind
enough to look over the proofs of my translation and to whom I beg once more to tender my warmest thanks..Quoth the king, "O Saad, fetch him to
me, for indeed thou describest to me a masterful man." (76) And he answered, saying, "By Allah, O my lord, hadst thou but seen our case with
Hudheifeh, what while he challenged me to the field of war and the stead of thrusting and smiting and I held back from doing battle with him!
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Then, whenas I thought to go forth to him, behold, a cavalier gave loose to his bridle-rein and called out to me, saying, 'O Saad, wilt thou suffer me
to fill thy room in waging war with him and I will ransom thee with myself?' And I said, 'By Allah, O youth, whence cometh thou?' Quoth he, 'This
is no time for thy questions.'" Then he recounted to the king all that had passed between himself and El Abbas from first to last; whereupon quoth
Ins ben Cais, "Bring him to me in haste, so we may learn his tidings and question him of his case." "It is well," answered Saad, and going forth of
the king's presence, repaired to his own house, where he put off his harness of war and took rest for himself..? ? ? ? ? e. The Story of the Portress
xviii.?STORY OF THE KING AND HIS CHAMBERLAIN'S WIFE..See, then, O august king," continued the youth, "what envy doth and injustice
and how God caused the viziers' malice revert upon their own necks; and I trust in God that He will succour me against all who envy me my favour
with the king and show forth the truth unto him. Indeed, I fear not for my life from death; only I fear lest the king repent of my slaughter, for that I
am guiltless of offence, and if I knew that I were guilty of aught, my tongue would be mute.".[When the appointed day arrived], I arose and
changing my clothes and favour, donned sailor's apparel; then I took with me a purse full of gold and buying good [victual for the] morning-meal,
accosted a boatman [at Deir et Tin] and sat down and ate with him; after which said I to him, "Wilt thou hire me thy boat?" Quoth he, "The
Commander of the Faithful hath commanded me to be here;" and he told me the story of the concubines and how the Khalif purposed to drown
them that day. When I heard this from him, I brought out to him half a score dinars and discovered to him my case, whereupon quoth he to me, "O
my brother, get thee empty calabashes, and when thy mistress cometh, give me to know of her and I will contrive the trick.".Presently, the princess
turned to her maid and bade her fetch them somewhat of food and sweetmeats and dessert and fruits. So Shefikeh brought what she desired and
they ate and drank [and abode on this wise] without lewdness, till the night departed and the day came. Then said El Abbas, "Indeed, the day is
come. Shall I go to my father and bid him go to thy father and seek thee of him in marriage for me, in accordance with the Book of God the Most
High and the Institutes of His Apostle (whom may He bless and keep!) so we may not enter into transgression?" And Mariyeh answered, saying,
"By Allah, it is well counselled of thee!" So he went away to his lodging and nought befell between them; and when the day lightened, she
improvised and recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Whose subtleness might well infect the understanding folk; And secrets didst thou, in thy
cheer, to us communicate..There was once a man of fortune, who lost his wealth, and chagrin and melancholy got the mastery of him, so that he
became an idiot and lost his wit. There abode with him of his wealth about a score of dinars and he used to beg alms of the folk, and that which
they gave him he would gather together and lay to the dinars that were left him. Now there was in that town a vagabond, who made his living by
sharping, and he knew that the idiot had somewhat of money; so he fell to spying upon him and gave not over watching him till he saw him put in
an earthen pot that which he had with him of money and enter a deserted ruin, where he sat down, [as if] to make water, and dug a hole, in which
he laid the pot and covering it up, strewed earth upon the place. Then he went away and the sharper came and taking what was in the pot, covered it
up again, as it was..99. The History of Gherib and his brother Agib dcxcviii.O hills of the sands and the rugged piebald plain, iii. 20..51. The
Woman whose Hands were cut off for Almsgiving cccxlviii.145. The Bedouin and his Wife dcxci.Meanwhile, the youth her master abode
expecting her; but she returned not and his heart forbode him of the draught [of separation]; so he went forth at hazard, distraught and knowing not
what he should do, and fell to strewing dust upon his head and crying out, 'The old woman hath taken her and gone away!' The boys followed him
with stones and pelted him, saying, 'A madman! A madman!' Presently, the king's chamberlain, who was a man of age and worth, met him, and
when he saw his youth, he forbade the boys and drove there away from him, after which he accosted him and questioned him of his case. So he told
him how it was with him and the chamberlain said to him, 'Fear not: all shall yet be well with thee. I will deliver thy slave-girl for thee: so calm thy
trouble.' And he went on to speak him fair and comfort him, till he put faith in his speech..Now Afifeh and her daughter Mariyeh were behind the
curtain, looking at him; and when he came before the king, he saluted him and greeted him with the greeting of kings, whilst all who were present
stared at him and at his beauty and grace and perfection. The king seated him at the head of the table; and when Afifeh saw him and straitly
considered him, she said, "By the virtue of Mohammed, prince of the Apostles, this youth is of the sons of the kings and cometh not to these parts
but for some high purpose!" Then she looked at Mariyeh and saw that her face was changed, and indeed her eyes were dead in her face and she
turned not her gaze from El Abbas a glance of the eyes, for that the love of him had gotten hold upon her heart. When the queen saw what had
befallen her daughter, she feared for her from reproach concerning El Abbas; so she shut the wicket of the lattice and suffered her not to look upon
him more. Now there was a pavilion set apart for Mariyeh, and therein were privy chambers and balconies and lattices, and she had with her a
nurse, who served her, after the fashion of kings' daughters..King Shehriyar marvelled [at this story (146)] and said "By Allah, verily, injustice
slayeth its folk!" (147) And he was edified by that wherewith Shehrzad bespoke him and sought help of God the Most High. Then said he to her,
"Tell me another of thy stories, O Shehrzad; let it be a pleasant one and this shall be the completion of the story-telling." "With all my heart,"
answered Shehrzad. "It hath reached me, O august King, that a man once said to his fellows, 'I will set forth to you a means (148) of security (149)
against vexation. (150) A friend of mine once related to me and said, "We attained [whiles] to security (151) against vexation, (152)and the origin
of it was other than this; to wit, it was as follows. (153).? ? ? ? ? One of the host am I of lovers sad and sere For waiting long drawn out and
expectation drear..As the eunuch was speaking with the king, behold, the damsel raised a corner of the curtain that shut in the litter, so she might
look upon the speaker, and saw the king. When Azadbekht beheld her and noted her fashion and her loveliness (and indeed never set story-teller
(95) eyes on her like,) his soul inclined to her and she took hold upon his heart and he was ravished by her sight. So he said to the eunuch, "Turn
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the mule's head and return, for I am King Azadbekht and I will marry her myself, for that Isfehend her father is my vizier and he will accept of this
affair and it will not be grievous to him." "O king," answered the eunuch, "may God prolong thy continuance, have patience till I acquaint my lord
her father, and thou shalt take her in the way of approof, for it befitteth thee not neither is it seemly unto thee that thou take her on this wise, seeing
that it will be an affront to her father if thou take her without his knowledge." Quoth Azadbekht, "I have not patience [to wait] till thou go to her
father and return, and no dishonour will betide him, if I marry her." "O my lord," rejoined the eunuch, "nought that is done in haste is long of
durance nor doth the heart rejoice therein; and indeed it behoveth thee not to take her on this foul wise. Whatsoever betideth thee, destroy not
thyself with [undue] haste, for I know that her father's breast will be straitened by this affair and this that thou dost will not profit thee." But the
king said, "Verily, Isfehend is [my boughten] servant and a slave of my slaves, and I reck not of her father, if he be vexed or pleased." So saying,
he drew the reins of the mule and carrying the damsel, whose name was Behrjaur, to his house, married her..This was grievous to the princess and
it irked her sore that he should not remember her; so she called her slave- girl Shefikeh and said to her, "Go to El Abbas and salute him and say to
him, 'What hindereth thee from sending my lady Mariyeh her part of thy booty?'" So Shefikeh betook herself to him and when she came to his
door, the chamberlains refused her admission, until they should have gotten her leave and permission. When she entered, El Abbas knew her and
knew that she had somewhat of speech [with him]; so he dismissed his mamelukes and said to her, "What is thine errand, O handmaid of good?"
"O my lord," answered she, "I am a slave-girl of the Princess Mariyeh, who kisseth thy hands and commendeth her salutation to thee. Indeed, she
rejoiceth in thy safety and reproacheth thee for that thou breakest her heart, alone of all the folk, for that thy largesse embraceth great and small, yet
hast thou not remembered her with aught of thy booty. Indeed, it is as if thou hadst hardened thy heart against her." Quoth he, "Extolled be the
perfection of him who turneth hearts! By Allah, my vitals were consumed with the love of her [aforetime] and of my longing after her, I came forth
to her from my native land and left my people and my home and my wealth, and it was with her that began the hardheartedness and the cruelty.
Nevertheless, for all this, I bear her no malice and needs must I send her somewhat whereby she may remember me; for that I abide in her land but
a few days, after which I set out for the land of Yemen.".On like wise, O king," continued the youth, "whilst fortune was favourable to me, all that I
did came to good; but now that it is grown contrary to me, everything turneth against me.".? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor
ccliii.?STORY OF THE OLD SHARPER..?OF LOOKING TO THE ISSUES OF AFFAIRS..Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the Benou. i.
203..101. The Adventures of Quicksilver Ali of Cairo dcclxvi.Poor Old Man, The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in Marriage to the, i.
247..79. The Devout Prince dclxiv.Then they returned to Shehrzad and displayed her in the second dress. They clad her in a dress of surpassing
goodliness, and veiled her face to the eyes with her hair. Moreover, they let down her side locks and she was even as saith of her one of her
describers in the following verses:.Then he again began to pay me frequent visits and I entered into converse with him and questioned him of the
band and how he came to escape, he alone of them all. Quoth he, 'I left them from the day on which God the Most High delivered thee from them,
for that they would not obey my speech; wherefore I swore that I would no longer consort with them.' And I said, 'By Allah, I marvel at thee, for
that thou wast the cause of my preservation!' Quoth he, 'The world is full of this sort [of folk]; and we beseech God the Most High for safety, for
that these [wretches] practise upon men with every kind of device.' Then said I to him, 'Tell me the most extraordinary adventure of all that befell
thee in this villainy thou wast wont to practise.' And he answered, saying, 'O my brother, I was not present when they did on this wise, for that my
part with them was to concern myself with selling and buying and [providing them with] food; but I have heard that the most extraordinary thing
that befell them was on this wise..? ? ? ? ? Whenas the soul desireth one other than its peer, It winneth not of fortune the wish it holdeth dear..? ? ?
? ? Pardon of God for everything I crave, except thy love, For on the day of meeting Him, that will my good deed be..? ? ? ? ? Where is a man's
resource and what can he do? It is the Almighty's will; we most submit..'Twere better and meeter thy presence to leave, ii. 85..? ? ? ? ? Accuse me
falsely, cruelly entreat me; still ye are My heart's beloved, at whose hands no rigour I resent..Now, as destiny would have it, a certain jeweller of
the town had been robbed of ten pearls, like unto those which were with the merchant; so, when he saw the two pearls in the broker's hand, he said
to him, 'To whom do these pearls belong?' and the broker answered, 'To yonder man.' [The jeweller looked at the merchant and] seeing him in sorry
case and clad in tattered clothes, misdoubted of him and said to him (purposing to surprise him into confession), 'Where are the other eight pearls?'
The merchant thought he asked him of those which were in the gown and answered, 'The thieves stole them from me.' When the jeweller heard his
reply, he doubted not but that it was he who had taken his good; so he laid hold of him and haling him before the chief of the police, said to him,
'This is the man who stole my pearls: I have found two of them upon him and he confesseth to the other eight.'.The Khalif assigned them pensions
and allowances and as for Noureddin, his father brought him those riches and his wealth waxed and his case was goodly, till he became the richest
of the folk of his time in Baghdad and left not the presence of the Commander of the Faithful night or day. Moreover, he was vouchsafed children
by Sitt el Milah, and he ceased not to live the most delightsome of lives, he and she and his father and mother, a while of time, till Aboulhusn
sickened of a sore sickness and was admitted to the mercy of God the Most High. After awhile, his mother died also and he carried them forth and
shrouded them and buried and made them expiations and nativities. (45) Then his children grew up and became like unto moons, and he reared
them in splendour and fondness, what while his wealth waxed and his case flourished. He ceased not to pay frequent visits to the Commander of
the Faithful, he and his children and his slave-girl Sitt el Milah, and they abode, he and they, in all solace of life and prosperity till there came to
them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies; and extolled be the perfection of the Abiding One, the Eternal! This is all that hath
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come down to us of their story..The old man laughed at her speech and her verses pleased him. Then said she to him, "I desire of thee a lute." (38)
So he arose and brought her a piece of firewood. Quoth she, "What is that?" And he said, "Didst thou not bid me bring thee wood?" "I do not want
this," answered she, and he rejoined, "What then is it that is called wood, other than this?" She laughed and said, "The lute is an instrument of
music, whereunto I sing." Quoth he, "Where is this thing found and of whom shall I get it for thee?" And she said, "Of him who gave thee the
wine." So he arose and betaking himself to his neighbour the Jew, said to him, "Thou favouredst us aforetime with the wine; so now complete thy
favours and look me out a thing called a lute, to wit, an instrument for singing; for that she seeketh this of me and I know it not" "Hearkening and
obedience," replied the Jew and going into his house, brought him a lute. [The old man took it and carried it to Sitt el Milah,] whilst the Jew took
his drink and sat by a window adjoining the other's house, so he might hear the singing..Khalif, El Mamoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant
of Cairo and the Favourite of the, iii. 171..Then said the Khalif to her, 'Repeat thy playing, O Tuhfeh.' So she repeated it and he said to her, 'Well
done!' Moreover, he said to Ishac, 'Thou hast indeed brought me that which is extraordinary and worth in mine eyes the empire of the earth.' Then
he turned to Mesrour the eunuch and said to him, 'Carry Tuhfeh to the lodging of honour.' (189) Accordingly, she went away with Mesrour and the
Khalif looked at her clothes and seeing her clad in raiment of choice, said to Ishac, 'O Ishac, whence hath she these clothes?' 'O my lord, answered
he, 'these are somewhat of thy bounties and thy largesse, and they are a gift to her from me. By Allah, O Commander of the Faithful, the world, all
of it, were little in comparison with her!' Then the Khalif turned to the Vizier Jaafer and said to him, 'Give Ishac fifty thousand dirhems and a dress
of honour of the apparel of choice.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied Jaafer and gave him that which the Khalif ordered him..Then they spread
the ensigns and the standards, whilst the drums beat and the trumpets sounded, and set out upon the homeward journey. The King of Baghdad rode
forth with them and brought them three days' journey on their way, after which he took leave of them and returned with his troops to Baghdad. As
for King El Aziz and his son, they fared on night and day and gave not over going till there abode but three days' journey between them and
Yemen, when they despatched three men of the couriers to the prince's mother [to acquaint her with their return], safe and laden with spoil,
bringing with them Mariyeh, the king's daughter of Baghdad. When the queen-mother heard this, her wit fled for joy and she adorned El Abbas his
slave-girls after the goodliest fashion. Now he had ten slave-girls, as they were moons, whereof his father had carried five with him to Baghdad, as
hath aforetime been set out, and other five abode with his mother. When the dromedary-posts (125) came, they were certified of the approach of El
Abbas, and when the sun rose and their standards appeared, the prince's mother came out to meet her son; nor was there great or small, old man or
infant, but went forth that day to meet the king..(Conclusion).So the highwayman took the saddle-bags and offered to kill the traveller, who said,
"What is this? Thou hast no blood-feud against me, that should make my slaughter incumbent [on thee]. Quoth the other, "Needs must I slay thee;"
whereupon the traveller dismounted from his horse and grovelled on the earth, beseeching the robber and speaking him fair. The latter hearkened
not to his prayers, but cast him to the ground; whereupon the traveller [raised his eyes and seeing a francolin flying over him,] said, in his agony,"
O francolin, bear witness that this man slayeth me unjustly and wickedly; for indeed I have given him all that was with me and besought him to let
me go, for my children's sake; yet would he not consent unto this. But be thou witness against him, for God is not unmindful of that which is done
of the oppressors." The highwayman paid no heed to this speech, but smote him and cut off his head..So they ate and Tuhfeh looked at the two
kings, who had not changed their favour and said to Kemeriyeh, 'O my lady, what is yonder wild beast and that other like unto him? By Allah, mine
eye brooketh not the sight of them.' Kemeriyeh laughed and answered, 'O my sister, that is my father Es Shisban and the other is Meimoun the
Sworder; and of the pride of their souls and their arrogance, they consented not to change their [natural] fashion. Indeed, all whom thou seest here
are, by nature, like unto them in fashion; but, on thine account, they have changed their favour, for fear lest thou be disquieted and for the
comforting of thy mind, so thou mightest make friends with them and be at thine ease.' 'O my lady,' quoth Tuhfeh, 'indeed I cannot look at them.
How frightful is yonder Meimoun, with his [one] eye! Mine eye cannot brook the sight of him, and indeed I am fearful of him.' Kemeriyeh laughed
at her speech, and Tuhfeh said, 'By Allah, O my lady, I cannot fill my eye with them!' (200) Then said her father Es Shisban to her, 'What is this
laughing?' So she bespoke him in a tongue none understood but they [two] and acquainted him with that which Tuhfeh had said; whereat he
laughed a prodigious laugh, as it were the pealing thunder.
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